Crystal City Police Department Col. Douglas W. Ruess, Chief of Police

130 Mississippi Avenue, Crystal City, Missouri 63019

636-937-1601; 636-931-2090; 636-937-6263 (fax)

To: David Kozal, Building Commissioner

From: Chief Doug Ruess

Ref: Wings Inc

Date: 2-11-09

Dave,

This memo is in reference to your inquiry about the impact the proposed development may have on the police department and its resources. Based off of the presentation given by Alberici, I would anticipate a significant increase in traffic. I believe the projection was 200 people per shift for three shifts. This would be an increase to the traffic flow of Crystal City, I don't anticipate it being a problem.

I would anticipate the crime that would go along with such an industry, would be sporadic thefts from vehicles/personal property at the site. Currently, we have the ability to handle those issues and crimes if they arise.

I would agree with the request to have the buildings clearly numbered. We may need to utilize the buildings for familiarization or training. Obviously, this is something that will be coordinated with the site safety officer.

It is my understanding the facility will be self-contained within a fence.

At the current time, I do not see any issues that would overwhelm the resources of the police department. If for some reason unforeseen demands would be placed on the police department manpower, I would address that issue with the Crystal City Council and make recommendations accordingly.

I hope this answers your request from the police department. If you need any further information, please don't hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely.

Douglas W Ruess

Chief of Police

Cc: Mayor Schilly

EXHIBIT